
Item Name Neighborhood Position Comments

2. PLANNING CASE P15-0552:  Proposed Certificate of 
Appropriateness request by Cortel Inc. on behalf of Verizon Wireless 
to construct an unmanned telecommunication wireless facility with a 
55 foot-high stealth antenna tower and a 252 square-foot equipment 
structure at Magnolia Presbyterian Church located at 7200 Magnolia 
Ave, City Landmark #4 and City Structure of Merit, in the R-1-7000-
CR zone in Ward #3. It is recommended that the Cultural Heritage 
Board determine the proposal is categorically exempt from California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) review pursuant to Sections 
15303, because the project constitutes an installation of small new 
equipment and facilities in small structures.  Contact Planner:  Casey 
Tibbet (951) 826-5507, Casey.Tibbet@lsa.net

John Wright Support

I live just 4 houses down from the proposed site for this tower.  I support the 
installation of this on the property of Magnolia Presbyterian Church.  As a resident 
in this neighborhood for more than 20 years, I understand that progress happens 
and must be allowed to happen and if done so correctly, can improve the lives of 
many people.  With the ever growing need for wireless space in our world, I believe 
this will help immensely without causing harm to the neighborhood either 
physically, environmentally or again, if done correctly, will not hurt the looks or 
charm of our neighborhood. You can call me to discuss if you see the need, 951-
218-8966

2. PLANNING CASE P15-0552:  Proposed Certificate of 
Appropriateness request by Cortel Inc. on behalf of Verizon Wireless 
to construct an unmanned telecommunication wireless facility with a 
55 foot-high stealth antenna tower and a 252 square-foot equipment 
structure at Magnolia Presbyterian Church located at 7200 Magnolia 
Ave, City Landmark #4 and City Structure of Merit, in the R-1-7000-
CR zone in Ward #3. It is recommended that the Cultural Heritage 
Board determine the proposal is categorically exempt from California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) review pursuant to Sections 
15303, because the project constitutes an installation of small new 
equipment and facilities in small structures.  Contact Planner:  Casey 
Tibbet (951) 826-5507, Casey.Tibbet@lsa.net

marshall lee Support

I am writing in support of the proposal to install a cell tower on the property of 
Magnolia Presbyterian Church. The congregation and staff of the church are 
proposing to place the structure in an area of the property that will not impact the 
neighborhood. In addition, the tower is designed to look like a bell tower and is 
aesthetically pleasing and compatible with the church buildings and the adjacent 
residences and businesses. 
I would also like to thank the City Planning Staff for working cooperatively with 
Verizon and the church to develop a project that we can all be proud of.

Public Comment for September 21, 2016

Prepared by the Planning at 2:30 p.m. on September 21, 2016
Cultural Heritage Board Meeting


